OUR LADY STAR OF THE SEA 
PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL
A NOTE OF THE MEETING HELD ON 
THURSDAY 15th June 2023
1. PRESENT – Fr Peter, John Chantry (chair), Vikki Needham, Theresa Donnelly, Kimberley Bell, John Hatjoulis, Jane Humphreys (secretary). 
2. APOLOGIES – Craig Rogers, Len Hampson, Billy Iddon. 
3. OPENING PRAYER
4. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
i) Defibrillator one possibility left of obtaining a defibrillator. No further agenda action. 
ii) Need for Eucharistic Ministers for care homes - more are still needed. To remain on the agenda
iii) Follow up from parish meeting  - a baptism programme with volunteers needs to be finalised ; trips are still at an early planning stage; it was agreed that a further parish meeting should be arranged for Sept/Oct. To remain on the agenda
5. DAY OF RECOLLECTION – Fr Michael Docherty will lead  the  day of recollection.Fr Peter will agree an  autumn date with him. The day of recollection will be open to readers, eucharistic ministers and senior altar servers. 
6. SOCIAL EVENTS – There will be a break in the monthly quiz nights until September; OLSS  school  will be walking in the annual St Annes club day procession and it would be good if as many parishioners as possible walk with them. Numbers are required. There will also be tea/coffee/ hot dogs (and chairs) in the parish centre car park for people to come and watch the procession. A fun casino night is planned for 30th September. 
7. PARISH CENTRE – an update was given on the problem with children playing on the roof. We are liaising with the police to deter the children without having to resort to any aggressive anti vandal equipment. Also it was noted with gratitude that parishioners are coming forward to help with jobs at the centre. 
8.  HEALTH AND SAFETY – the five year electrical survey will shortly be completed for the church. The PPC wish to record their very grateful thanks to Craig for the work he has done on the lighting in the church. 
9. FINANCE the current account now stands at £26.000, with £12,000 to come from gift aid. 
10. AOB – it was noted that the children do not walk in an orderly fashion when returning to the church from children’s liturgy. There has been a request from the Churches Together  rep to have a second rep as well to attend the meetings. 
11. DONM – 20th July 2023
12. CLOSING PRAYER. 
